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Update on Pastor Andrew – as of July 8 (Vine deadline) 
 

Andrew had abdominal surgery in California on June 
19; they removed part of his small intestine as well as 
some cancer that was discovered in his abdomen. 
He was released from the hospital on July 1 and flew 
home on July 7.  His plan is to take some time up at 

the cabin to recuperate and then return to work.  He doesn’t know at this 
point in his recovery how much recuperation time it will take to regain 
his strength, and he has not yet met with his oncologist to discuss 
potential plans for chemotherapy, but he will keep us posted with any 
updates or developments. 
 

Andrew and Patti thank all of you for your prayers, cards, and support! 
 

Please continue to keep Andrew, his family and his doctors in your 
prayers. 
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Benefit Concert 
Milty and Friends 
at Prince of Peace 

 
August 15 at 7:00pm 

Outdoor Worship 
Sunday, September 6  

10:00 a.m. 
�

Featuring  
Cheryl Broostin and Friends 
 

Join us on the lawn between the church parking lot and Lake Bennett.   
Chairs provided; or bring your own chair or blanket. 

Rain or Shine!  If it’s raining, we’ll move into the sanctuary. 

 
 
Building Renewal Project Update on page 8 
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Council Corner - Barry Brahier, Congregation President Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, ELCA 
2561 N. Victoria St., Roseville, MN  55113 
 

Office Hours 
8:30am to 5:00pm  Monday-Friday   
Saturday hours are available upon request 
 

Contact information 
Office             651-484-4144   
Fax             651-484-7028 
Office e-mail            office@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Web Address:  www.princeofpeace.tc   
 

Staff 
Andrew Rogness                         Co-Pastor       
andrew.rogness@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Anita Beste                           Co-Pastor      
anita.beste@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Carol Garbisch                     Parish Administrator          
carol.garbisch@princeofpeace.tc or  
office@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Audrey Fairchild-Ehm                         Youth Minister           
audrey.fairchildehm@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Tammy Wilkinson         Children’s Ministry Coordinator 
tammy.wilkinson@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Milt Warkentien                   Music Ministry Coordinator  
Mark Hanson                                            Organist 
Kathy Tunseth                                         Choral Director   
Kristen Haakenson               Bells of Peace Director 
Milt Warkentien            Lightshine Youth Choir Director 
Melissa Burke            Children’s Choir Director 
Steve Andert                                          Custodian 

The deadline for articles for the Sept. Vine is Friday,  
August 7, October Vine is Friday, Sept. 11.   
The deadline for bulletin announcements is Wednesday  
at noon of each week. Please e-mail your information to 
Carol at office@princeofpeace.tc or drop off the info  
in the church office. 
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5/24 142    
5/31 194    
6/7 190    

6/21 182    
6/28 175    
7/5 142    

6/14 166    

Financial Information  
Fiscal Year 2008-2009 Income 
June = $452.133 
Fiscal Year 2008-2009 Expenses 
June = $458,610 
General Fund Bal = 0 
Building Fund Bal = $33,582 
Other Funds Balance = $83,087 
Benevolences paid in June 
ELCA Benevolence: $1,103 
Habitat for Humanity:  $1,250 
Congregations Caring for Creation:  $400 
Southeast Asian Ministries:  $250 

Summer, a time to relax and reflect. A time when life takes a 
pause between the sowing and the reaping. Uh, not quite. For 
many, life never let’s up and the idyllic picture of leisure and 
soft summer breezes enjoyed until boredom becomes a 
problem is just that: a picture, not reality. 
 

But summer is a time to take stock, focus on gifts and 
accomplishments, and give thanks. More so than at other, 
more traditional times of the year, like Thanksgiving, I find 
summer the time to truly be thankful. Maybe it is because of 
the abundance of life springing forth in God’s creation, but 
whatever the cause, it is always good to give thanks. So 
below is my list of things to be thankful for at Prince of 
Peace. You have your list, I’m sure. I invite you to focus on 
it. I’ve come to understand that what we are thankful for can 
define a major part of who we are. 
 

I’m thankful for what our congregation has taken on these 
past three years. While not intended to be complete, I wanted 
everyone to be mindful of some of the “big stuff.” Each of 
these has taken the fullest use of the time, talent and treasure 
God has entrusted to us and we are thankful. 
· A new mission and vision 
· A new constitution 
· Adopting the co-pastor model of pastoral leadership 
· A celebration of the first half-century of our life  
      together 
· Renewing our commitment to children’s ministry   
      with the hiring of Tammy Wilkinson, our Children’s        
      Ministry Coordinator 
· Renewing our Sanctuary and Narthex 
· Each and every Council position is, and has been,   
      filled by smart, caring, and committed servants 
· Our business operations are continuously managed  
      with care and competence 
· Our finances are secure, even in the most difficult 

economic times we have seen in decades 
Read the list and you will see that if you attended a meeting 
where the item was discussed, supported the effort 
financially, gave your labor, or prayed over it, then you had a 
major role in accomplishing it. I feel pretty secure in stating 
that is true of each and every member of Prince of Peace as 
well as our staff. 
Thanks to you all and thanks be to God! 

No Education during 
the summer! 
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One thing we know about life together in a  
congregation – we share in one another’s joys and 
sorrows.  We rejoice with those who rejoice and we 
weep with those who weep – Romans 12:15.  So 
with the news of Andrew’s unexpected surgery we 
find our love and prayers surrounding Andrew and 
Patti as Andrew recuperates. I got to visit with Andrew today, July 8, (the 
Vine deadline).  He just flew back from California yesterday and I gave 
him one day to recover from that. He looked a little tired and skinny, but it 
was good to see him!  I told him to take as much time as he needs up at 
the lake, but we’ll be glad to have him back whenever he returns. 
 

Probably by August 1 – when this Vine arrives in your mailbox – we’ll 
know more about his timing and options regarding the treatment of his 
cancer.  In the meantime, let me thank all of you for your prayers and for 
your offers to help out in any way possible.  Other churches and pastors 
have called to offer their help as well.  And I’m not above asking for help 
– It seems to me I’ve even preached a sermon on asking for help – so you 
might see some guest preachers in the days ahead.  Also, please do not 
hesitate to let me (or the office or other staff) know of any pastoral care 
concerns or other church business that needs to be addressed.  Translation:  
Don’t say, “Oh Pastor Anita must be so busy, I won’t say anything 
about…”  We are the church together, so please keep the communication 
coming. 
 

One of Andrew’s recurring themes in his sermons is the constant  
presence of God – through the joys and the sorrows, through the  
celebrations and the challenges.  I trust in that divine presence now – abid-
ing with Andrew, with me, with this congregation – as a source of 
strength and guidance for whatever the days ahead may bring. 
 
Peace be with you, 
Anita�

Prayer Chain  
Requests 
If you have a prayer 
request, please call 

the church office or e-mail  
 office@princeofpeace.tc. 
On the weekend call or e-mail 
Linda Olson 651-482-8543 
lmolson66@gmail.com  
 

Reserve a room for your 
meetings.  PoP is used by 
many of our members and 
committees as well as a few 
outside groups.  Contact the 
church office to reserve a room 
as soon as possible.  See the 
calendar in this newsletter or 
go to the website to view the     
up-to-date calendar. 
 

Equal Exchange coffee sales  
Coffee is sold at our cost. 
Please support the Lutheran 
World Relief Coffee project.  
Please remember to pay for the 
coffee you take. 
 

Meals on Wheels  
July 20, August 10 and 31 
 

Library Cleaning day      
3rd Tuesday of each  
month at 1:00pm 
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Message from Pastor Anita Beste 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) gathers every two years for what is called Churchwide 
Assembly.  The 2009 Assembly will be held Aug. 17-23 at the Minneapolis Convention Center with the 
theme: "God's work. Our hands."  1,045 voting members from 65 synods and 10,448 congregations serving on 
behalf of the 4,709,203 baptized members of the ELCA will gather to worship, learn from one another, and 
conduct business including voting on: 
· Full Communion with the United Methodist Church 
· “Human Sexuality:  Gift and Trust”  
· Ministry Policies 
· Social Statement on Justice for Women 
· Funding of the HIV and AIDS Strategy Lutheran Malaria Initiative 
· Lutheran Malaria Initiative 
· Amendments to the ELCA Constitution, Bylaws, and Continuing Resolutions 
· 2010-2011 Budget Proposal 
More information on these topics is available at elca.org. Click on Churchwide Assembly. 



Thank you so much for your gracious hospitality to 
our League.  
  

Sincerely, Joan Stark, Treasurer of the League of 
Women Voters (Roseville, Maplewood and Falcon 
Heights) 
 
 
 

Many thanks to all in our PoP family who supported 
me with prayers, thoughts and cards during my recent 
shoulder surgery.  Phone calls, food and visits meant 
so much and the prayer shawl is a special comfort. 

Peggy Lee 
 

 
Thank you far all the kind thoughts and prayers 
following my prostate surgery. 

Dick Jacobson 
 
 
 
 

Dear Babu and Bibi and all rafikis of Prince of Peace. 
Bwana Yesu asifiwe! 

 

We are very glad to inform you that we have received 
the money today from BKB for finishing personage, 
music Instrument, and $1000 for the parish.  Asante 
sana na Mungu awabariki sana. 

 

Every one is fine, mama Mponzi is now living in her 
new house with her family.  We thank you so much for 
your support.  Pass my regards and love to every one 
at Prince of Peace. 

 

Mchungaji Tewele Lutango 
 
Note:  After receiving the thank you from Mchungaji 
mama Mponzi died on July 6.  She had been sick for a 
month.  
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Thank you 

August Birthdays 
8/1 Ginny Leutgeb  8/9 Lars Eber  8/21 Julia Everson 

8/1 Emily Bacheller  8/9 Emilie Dailey  8/22 Anna Peterson 

8/2 Jerene Mortenson  8/10 Joyce Arver  8/24 Bob Twiehoff 

8/2 Lee Poppe  8/10 Peggy Wiltse  8/25 Marv Lee 

8/3 Melba Sanderson  8/10 Erika Warkentien  8/26 Mary Bacheller 

8/4 Delores Schewe  8/11 Ryan Miller  8/26 Ginger Ryan 

8/5 Lorraine Storer  8/11 Karl Eliason  8/27 Jason Fairchild-Ehm 

8/5 Annika Taibl Wilkowske  8/12 Kylie Olson  8/27 Camille LaBresh 

8/6 Karli Cummings  8/13 Claude Bragstad  8/27 Holly Swiglo 

8/6 Jacob Lentsch  8/13 Megan Kaufman  8/27 Alexia Swiglo 

8/7 Melissa Lundquist  8/13 Amy Hughes  8/29 Asitha Sandanayake 

8/7 Tracy Swedahl  8/14 Hadley Verwest  8/30 Maria Larson 

8/7 Madeline Nielsen  8/14 Caryl Barnes  8/30 Shelby Anderson 

8/8 Sami Chehouri  8/14 Callie Miller  8/31 Joanne Odegard 

8/9 Judy Hinrichs  8/18 Paul Thompson  8/31 Jerry Murch 

8/9 Dick Barnes  8/21 Aaron Anderson  8/31 Erika Taibl 
8/9 David Weiler  � � � � � � �
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Greetings from the Music Ministry Coordinator—Milt Warkentien 
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August Sunday Schedule 8:30 and 10:00 Services 
 

Aug. 2   “Traditional”   Dan Ericksen Special Music 
Aug. 9     Band-Led      Worship Team Special Music 
Aug. 16 “Traditional”   Liz Ericksen Special Music 
Aug. 23 “Traditional”   Scott & Kathy Tunseth  
Aug. 30 “Traditional”   Gary and Jean Olson  
 

Sept. 6     OUTDOOR WORSHIP 10:00    
     Cheryl Broostin and Friends 
 
At this time almost all of the summer music slots are 
set, but if you’d like to play on some Sunday I’m sure 
we can fit you in an offering or prelude spot. Just let 
me know. 
 
Thanks to all you’ve enhanced our worship so far this 
summer and to those that are signed up to do so. 
 
Thank you to the Prince of Peace Sound team. 
 
Milty and Friends Benefit Concert Aug. 15 at 7pm 
 
     As I’m writing this we’ve just had our joint service 
with the Lithuanian congregation. Their choir blessed 
us with some folk songs and Zilvanis arranged for a 
harpist and Vern Rice to come, too. What a blessing it 
has been to have them here the past ten years. What a 
wonderful service of THANKS, CELEBRATION and 
UNITY IN OUR RISEN SAVIOR we were blessed 
with. (I thought Scott Tunseth did a fine job filling in 
for Andrew and I know we all are praying for a speedy 
return for Andrew and family.)  The final hymn we 
used for that service was “We All Are One in 
Mission.” I find the opening and ending phrase of that 
hymn to be what being a Christian is all about. “We 
all are one in mission; we all are one in call, our varied 
gifts united by Christ, the Lord of all.”  Just think of 

what we could accomplish if we 
could live UNITED by Christ. 
WOW!!!  I also find that this 
phrase is what I really love about 
Prince of Peace. We ARE all  
different. We have different occupations, political 
beliefs and talents etc, but even with these differences 
we’re still able to come and worship together. I know 
that these differences, in some way, are present in 
every congregation, but I think that it is 
WORSHIPPING with these differences that make 
Prince of Peace what it is. I know many people would 
rather have “Traditional” worship with no drums etc 
and that others would prefer all “Band-Led” services 
without organ etc, yet we come and worship 
TOGETHER every Sunday. In many other 
congregations this isn’t the case. Some congregations 
really have a couple of different congregations under 
one roof. (Traditional early service versus a 
contemporary late service, or maybe a liturgical 
service versus a non-liturgical, etc). Some may say we 
still have that a bit with those who come to the early 
service and those who like the later service, but no 
matter which service someone comes to here they still 
hear basically the same service each Sunday. We ARE 
one in worship, even if we’re at different services. 
Having this flexibility is what makes my job really 
exciting. Each Sunday becomes its’ own adventure. 
How can we make the hymns and theme of the service 
all tie together? What Liturgy should we use? Should 
we use a liturgy? What “favorite hymn” haven’t we 
used in awhile? Are there enough “familiar hymns” in 
the service? I want to thank all of you for being open 
to being one in mission, one in call and celebrating our 
varied gifts, united by Christ, the Lord of all.    
                                                                                          
May God bless us all, Milt 

If you enjoy singing and would like to participate in the music ministry of Prince of Peace we invite you to 
join Chancel choir!  We currently have a membership of approximately 30 singers, ages 18 and up, and are 
always hoping for more people to join us.  Chancel Choir sings three Sundays a 
month from September through May and meets for rehearsals on Wednesday nights 
from 7:30-9 pm.  Our first rehearsal will be Wednesday, September 9 and our first 
anthem will be sung on Sunday, September 13.  Please join us and share your 
musical talents! 

Chancel Choir Welcoming New Members! 
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Tammy Wilkinson - Children’s Ministry Coordinator 
Just like everyone else, I always look forward to 
summer.  For me, it is the joyful noise, high energy 
levels, and fun filled days of hanging out with the kids 
of Prince of Peace.  Just like last summer, I had the 
honor and privilege to work with some amazingly 
talented volunteers.  This year’s volunteers included 
Marge Beauvais, Alex Johnson, Melissa Burke, Erika 
Warkentien, Erika Coe, the Dodge family, and a 
variety of behind the scenes helpers.  Great big thanks 
to each of them for all of their hard work, dedication, 
and passion for children! 
 
We kicked off our summer with Vacation Bible 
School (VBS).  Our theme this year was Discovery 
Canyon.  Each evening children gathered in the 
Sanctuary to learn songs and stories about God.  We 
also played games and did lots of cool crafts.  For our 
final day, we hosted a potluck for From Age to Age.  
Both From Age to Age and the VBS gang sang songs 
for one another and shared a fantastic meal together. 
 
July brought us Finding the Way and Joy in the 
Journey.  Each week, kids gathered to learn music and  

 
 
 
 
 
 
stories centered around a theme and activity for the 
week.  Some of the activities we did were Feed My 
Starving Children, BBQ and games at Central Park, 
Swimming and a picnic at Snail Lake, and Como Zoo/
Como Town.  We also made different bread each 
week, which tied us into community. 
 
The month of August brings me to planning the 
upcoming year.  We have lots planned for a terrific 
school year.  However, Children’s Education is in 
need of volunteers in a variety of areas.  If you have  
ever considered volunteering to work with kids, I 
would love to chat with you.  There is no experience 
required, just a love for children. 
 
With Joy, 
Tammy 

 
Children’s Education  

Teachers Needed!  
If you are interested in teaching Sunday 
school or Wed. evening programming 
next year please contact Tammy  

Wilkinson (tammy@princeofpeace.tc) as soon as  
possible. There are some great openings that the church 
would love you to fill! No experience is needed, just a 
love for kids and a desire to teach them about Jesus. 
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Thoughts from Audrey 

The mission of the 2009 ELCA Youth Gathering is… 
 To inspire and equip young people  
 to step forward as a public church  
 by following Jesus in the practice of 
 compassionate justice. 
 

Two weeks from today, 16 youth and 4 adult leaders 
will be in New Orleans.  We will very likely be back 
as you read this.  We thank you for all your prayers, 
thoughts, well wishes and financial assistance all of 
which made this trip possible.  As we raise money we 
commit to give 10% of the dollars we raise to be our 
offering.  This year we gave $1,500.00 and purchased 
the following items.  
 

· 3 school supplies ($50/child) 
· 5 Back Packs and Books ($10/child) 
· 10 Household Maintenance ($10/unit) 
· 1 Musical Instrument for middle school ($300unit) 
· 10 Trees ($25/tree) 
· 1 Load of Black Dirt ($400/load) 
· 2 Anti-Racism Training ($100/student) 
· 2 Stand Against Modern Day Slavery ($25/unit) 
 

Here is the thank you we received for this gift: 
 

Thank you for your recent online gift to the ELCA 
Youth Gathering. Your gift of $1,500.00 will help us 
purchase tools and materials for ELCA youth and 
adults to use during their service experiences in New 
Orleans. The servant community of the ELCA Youth 
Gathering will be 36,000+ strong, with 12,000+ 
ELCA youth and adults serving in New Orleans each 
day Thursday, Friday and Saturday, July 23, 24, 25. 
Grounded in their baptismal call, ELCA youth will 
move outside themselves and do God's work with their 
hands. Your gift is making their work possible. All of 
the tools and materials will be left in New Orleans as 
donations to the service sites or as gifts given directly 
to people in need. Thank you for contributing to the 
ongoing recovery in New Orleans and the greater 
Gulf Coast. 
 

2009 ELCA Youth Gathering 
Jesus, Justice, Jazz 
www.elca.org/gathering 
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Junior High Youth Events 
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Senior High Youth Events 
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On Sunday, September 20  
at both worship services  

we will celebrate our trip to New Orleans with you.  Come join us.   
Come experience a part of what we experienced in New Orleans.   

Come hear about--Jesus, Justice, Jazz. 
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Sisters in Season:  Summer Gatherings for Women 
Let’s gather and grow in our spirituality this summer: 
· Discover the art and craft of beading (e.g. make a     
      prayer bracelet) 
· Share fun and fellowship with other women of the 
      church  
· Reflect on the life of Mary, the Mother of  Jesus 
 

Our own Joan Gray, her friend Rev. Sue Swanson, and 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator Tammy Wilkinson 
will lead us in the beading.  Pastor Anita Beste will 
lead the Bible study (inspired by the Lutheran Woman 
Today series). 

Monday, August 10  9:15–11:15 or 7–9 p.m. Cost $10 
Child Care provided  

Come when you can.  Attend either session.  Please 
register (on bulletin board). 
 
Mary:  A Woman for all Seasons 
 

   August 10:  The Mature Mary  
 As we look at the older Mary called into a 
 new role as a leader in the early church and 
 joining the disciples in prayer, we’ll look at 
 our own maturing and life of prayer. 

Pledge and Gift Update 
Thank you to the 71 families who have pledged and given to the Building Renewal Project.  
As of July 8, a total of $111,750 has been pledged.  Only $48,250 to go to reach the goal of 
$160,000 needed to complete the project.  $89,055 has been given toward the pledges.  Thank 
you Prince of Peace members and friends! 
 
Project Update 
What has been done?  New main entry with double doors, roof, siding, a canopy with a 
cross, new ceiling, lighting and a tile floor.  Carpet in the hallway.  Electric for the LED  
narthex lighting.  Molding and paint around the narthex skylights.  Pulpit for the sanctuary. 
 

What is scheduled to be done?  Furniture - baptismal font, altar, console (desk) and a cross 
for the chancel area.  Choir loft floor, organ cleaning, projection screen and soffit, ceiling and 
LED lighting installed in narthex, exit lighting, and SE corner step removal and cement work.   
 
 

What is on hold?  Sanctuary lighting and dimming system, blinds for the narthex and sanctuary, windows 
(glass) for SE narthex corner, ceiling (restroom corridor), security system (card access) for new entrance and 
office entrance, projector system (includes projector, monitors and a computer). 
 

We thank the following men 
who put up the fencing around 
the rain garden. 
Dennis Niebeling, Hadley 
Verwest, Chris Henningson, 
Duane McEwen and Dick 
Jacobson. 
 
Notes from the BRC meetings are available in the church office.  
This project was a design-build project that had final decisions 
made as the project progressed.  The majority of the work is 
complete with finishing touches on electric, lighting and 
technology etc. to be completed as funds are available through the 
Building Renewal Fund Appeal that was approved by the 
congregation on April 26. 

Building Renewal Project 

Women’s Summer Retreat - last chance 

Tom Rockne has 
finished the first 
piece of furniture 
(pulpit) for the 
sanctuary.   
Thank you Tom! 
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In response to requests made in the 
Seniors Survey, the Task Force on 
Senior Ministry is pleased to 
announce that Prince of Peace will 
be hosting classes in the AARP 
Driver Safety Program this fall. 
Mark your calendars now and plan 
to attend! 
 

The AARP Driver Safety program 
is designed for motorists age 50 and 
older. Upon completion of one of 
these seminars, you will be entitled 
to a discount on your auto 
insurance program. Initially one 
attends the 8-hour seminar.  
 

 

Thereafter, to retain the insurance 
premium discount, one must attend 
the 4-hour refresher seminar every 
three years. (Please bring your 
current driver's license with you.) 
Seminars are taught by AARP-
trained volunteers. 
 

8-hour Driving Seminar: 
Saturdays, Sept. 19 and 26 from 
       9am-1pm 
Location:  Prince of Peace  
 

Registration: Beginning Aug.1 
Cost: $12 if AARP member;  
         $14 if not a member of       
         AARP. 
 

(Make checks out to AARP and 
send to Prince of Peace - please 
bring your AARP card to class.) 
 

4-hour Refresher Course:  
Sat., Sept. 26 from 1:30-5:30 pm 
Location:  Prince of Peace  
 

Registration: Beginning Aug. 1 
Cost:  $12 if AARP member;  
          $14 if not a member of  
           AARP. 
 

(Make checks out to AARP and 
send to Prince of Peace - please 
bring your AARP card to class.) 
 

Open to the community as well as 
Prince of Peace members. 

Taste & See Tanzania 
Gift of Water—Gift of Life 
Saturday, October 3, 2009  
4:30—8:00pm 
Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran 
Church 
Video Presentation of Well Drilling 
in Iringa, Tanzania 
See Tanzanians’ responses to clean 
water wells drilled in their villages 
and a video documentation of the 
well drilling process 
 
 

Free Tanzanian Dinner at 5:30pm 
 

· Your generous support of our 
clean water and hygiene and 
sanitation programs is 
welcomed. 

· Learn about the exciting 
progress that St. Paul Partners 
has made in the past year with 
clean water wells drilled in the 
Iringa, Tanzania area. 

· Displays will highlight the 
mission, vision and strategic 
plans of St. Paul Partners. 

· Shop for Tanzanian 
merchandise in an autherntic 
Duka (store). 

· For further information about 
St. Paul Partners, go to 
stpaulpartners.org 

 

Introduction to the new 2009-2010 
Women’s Bible Study will be 
Saturday, September 26 at St. 
Mark’s Lutheran Church in North 
St. Paul. 
 
 

To God’s Beloved:  Paul’s Letter to 
the Romans is the new theme.  The 
author of the new study is Dr. Sara 
Henrich, a professor at Luther 
Seminary.  Sara will be the 
presenter on September 26. 
 

Cost is $10, including lunch.  
Registration forms will be by the 
church office.  Deadline for 
registration is September 22.  Save 
the date.  We’ll carpool from 
church. 

 New Women’s Bible Study 

SAVE THE DATE   St. Paul Partners—Tanzania Water Development Partners 

Prince of Peace to host AARP Driver Safety Classes in September 
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If there is an event missing or a change required, please contact Carol.  651-484-4144 
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church—View current and updated calendar on the website www.princeofpeace.tc 
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Thank you to the 164 members who completed 
the Time and Talent survey.   The surveys are 
available on the website for those who did not get a 
chance to complete the survey.  These surveys help 
leadership and staff find people to assist in the 
ministry of Prince of Peace. 
 

Thank you to the 42 families who are using the  
Simply Giving program for their gifts to Prince 
of Peace.  Simply Giving forms are in the brochure 
racks and on the table in the narthex.  The form is 
also on the website www.princeofpeace.tc - click  on  

the icon on the home page in the left 
column.   This will take you to the Simply 
Giving page where you click on the same 

icon to take you to the Simply Giving form.  You 
may complete the form and submit online or copy 
the form and send it to the church.  Please call the 
church office if you have questions. 
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MINNEAPOLIS,  MN 

Please deliver   

by  August 1 

Thank you! 
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Mail or drop this entire page to the office (include the mailing label above). 

Changes to your personal information?  Please let Prince of Peace know. 
Name:          
Address:          
Phone:       
Work phone:      
E-mail address:         
Note to the office 
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Lyngblomsten’s 3rd Annual Youth Putt-a-Thon is  
on Mon., Aug. 3 from 1–4pm (Arrive at Noon for a 
FREE lunch) at Midland Hills Country Club.  Grab a 
friend and collect pledges from your families, friends, 
and neighbors—then prepare to putt!  Prizes will be 
given to the top 3 youth who raise the most pledges!  
To sign up and receive pledge forms, contact Lana 
Western, Volunteer Programs & Services Coordinator, 
at (651) 632-5357 or lwestern@lyngblomsten.org.  

 

Lyngblomsten Foundation Golf Classic is  
August 3 at the Midland Hills Country Club.   
The best way to spend a day:  Lunch, 18-hole golf 
scramble, social hour, dinner, and silent auction—all 
to support Lyngblomsten’s 5-5-1 Club & Café 
community center.  Cost is $199 per golfer, $796 per 
foursome.  Contact Emily Seiber, Annual Fund and 
Events Specialist, at (651) 632-5323 or 
eseiber@lyngblomsten.org for details.  You can also 
download the brochure at www.lyngblomsten.org.     
 

Paninis made to order, delectable treats and 
homemade soups!  Stop by the Lyngblomsten 5-5-1 
Club & Café community center for café-style dining 
from 11– 2 Tues., Wed. and Thurs.  No need to RSVP; 
everyone is welcome, come check it out! 

Stewardship 2009 Lyngblomsten Ministry      (continued from page 4) 


